
PROCEEDINGS OF MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE TOWN OF OAK GROVE, LOUISIANA 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 8, 2023 – 5:00 P.M. 

 

The Town Council of Oak Grove met in regular session on August 8, 2023 at 5:00 p.m.  Present 

for the meeting were Council Members Nevels, Walker, Allen, Holland and Phillips.  Mayor 

Rollinson presided.   

 

Invocation was led by Council Member Nevels. 

 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Holland to approve the 

minutes of the July 11, 2023 council meeting.  The motion carried. 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Phillips to approve adding 

the following new business to the agenda: (A) discuss re-striping parking spaces; (B) Adopt a 

Resolution to amend the LGAP grant for a limb truck; (C) mosquito control in areas of standing 

water.  The motion carried. 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Phillips to approve the 

July 2023 bills for payment.  The motion carried. 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Nevels to approve 

advertising for bids for the installation of water meters.  The motion carried. 

Council Member Holland made a motion, seconded by Council Member Phillips to adopt a 

Resolution to allocate funds for an outdoor fitness court as part of the 2023 National Fitness 

Campaign.  The motion carried. 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Nevels to approve 

purchasing 16 spring banners for Main Street at a cost of $843.00.  The motion carried. 

Council Member Holland made a motion, seconded by Council Member Phillips to approve 

Jason Hozak to attend water certification training in Ruston September 18th – 22nd.  The motion 

carried. 

Council Member Holland made a motion, seconded by Council Member Allen to approve Chief 

Russell to get quotes for re-striping parking spaces.  The motion carried. 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Holland to adopt a 

Resolution to amend the 21/22 LGAP grant to purchase a flatbed dump truck instead of a grapple 

truck to be used as a limb truck.  The motion carried. 

Council Member Walker stated that he was concerned about some of the ditches holding water 

and attracting mosquitoes that may carry West Nile Virus.  Town Superintendent Moody stated 

that he would check on drainage issues as well as testing and treatment of mosquitoes in those 

ditches.  No action was needed by the Council. 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Holland to adjourn at 5:15 

p.m.  The motion carried. 

 

________________________________    __________________________________ 

MELLISSA CORLEY, LMMC   HUBERT ROLLINSON, JR., MAYOR 

 

  

 

  


